
Future Dates 

 Tennis—14 November  

 Thursday 16 November—
Whole School Assembly 

 Thursday 17 November—
Blast Cup Cricket Yr 3-6 

 Tennis—21 November  

 P & C Meeting—                  
24 November  

 Friday 25 November -     
Year 6 Graduation 

 Kindy Orientation—      
Monday 28 November  

 Kindy Orientation—      
Wednesday 7 December  

 Tuesday 13 December— 
End of Year Presentation 
evening 

 Thursday 15 December—
Final day of Term 4 

2022 School                
Development Days  

Friday 16 December 

 

TPS Bulletin 14 November 2022 
Week 6  Term 4 

A message from the Principal…………….. 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Here we are at the middle point of Term 4. It is hard to believe we are not only planning 

for all the final celebrations of the year but planning for 2023! 

 

Don’t forget the following events coming up this term: 

Cricket Blast Cup 

Whole school final Assembly 

Graduation of our Year 6 students 

Our Christmas Assembly 

Kindergarten transition for 2023 

 

Please check our website as it has been updated and has all relevant information in the 

calendar with these events. It also has updated photos and is looking terrific. Thanks to 

Jayne Saunders for her work in ensuring our communication with you and the broader 

community is up to date. 

 

Council Meeting 

We held our final Council meeting for the year on Wednesday of last week. It was a very 

fruitful meeting with much discussed about 2023. I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the Council for their hard work and sage advice throughout this year. I would  

particularly like to thank outgoing members Narelle Caffell, Liz McDonald and Glen Bradley. 

You time, effort and commitment to Tammin Primary School has been outstanding over a 

number of years. Your support will be missed but I am sure that as your children move in 

to high school, your commitment and support of them and their schools will not diminish. 

THANK YOU. I would like to take this opportunity to welcome to the Council Sarah Symons, 

Dan Jackson and Mel Marchant.  

 

P&C 

Our final P&C meeting for 2022 will be on Thursday 24 November at 3.10pm. All are  

welcome to join us. 

 

Thanks everyone for your ongoing commitment and support of our terrific school. 

 

Regards 

Yvonne Darcey 

Principal 



Last Monday, we attended our first tennis clinic with Coach B. Everyone had a fantastic time and learned some 
new skills! Tennis coaching continued this week.  The Junior Class are learning how to punch it, smash it and 

hit it. We love the game shore, ship and shark with Mrs Mackin taking out the championship round with Xavier 
hot on her heels.  



In talk 4 writing we have been learning the story The 
Little Red Hen.  The story is meant to teach children 
the importance of hard work and personal initiative. 
Here are some photos of the class role playing and 
Story mapping The Little Red Hen.  
 
Marley and Nina tied the friendship and achievement 
award this week for the junior class for being kind 
and caring towards all members of class, assisting 
other students when they need help and for  
constantly trying their best.  

Junior Class 



Senior Class 
In the Year 3 - 6 class we have been cooking and eating our way through Asia as part of our Geography  
lessons. Sam and Kye made delicious Chinese donuts followed by Keith making the class honey chicken.  
 
In music, we have been exploring African drumming in particular, playing the djembe drum. We have been 
learning all about base, tone and slaps and learning to harmonise with each other.  
 
On Monday, we attended our first tennis clinic with Coach B. Everyone had a fantastic time and learned 
some new skills! 





TERM 4 PLANNER  

P & C Meeting  

3.10 pm  


